OFFICE OF SELECTMEN, ASSESSORS AND OVERSEERS OF THE POOR

Town of CORNISH, MAINE

Selectmen's Meeting May 13, 1980

Present: Hoxie, Ronnie, Dr. DiBiaso, Marcia

- I. LaBelle complaint about loud music across the street at Clarance Smith's. Both Hoxie and Dr. were called and Doc went up. If it continues it will be turned over to the Sherriff's Dep't.
- II. Dump Meeting next Thrsday at 1:00 P.M. (5/15/80) with DEP and the Selectmen of the five towns. This replaces the meeting previously arranged in Augusta.
- III. Phil Day came to discuss sidewalk work--he can start anytime now. F.R. Carroll to do cement work--Marcia to call and see about an estimate.
- IV. Robert Dougherty willing to serve on Appeals Board
- V. Norton House--suggestion was made to place some of the responsibility to improve conditions of house onto its owner, Mr. Van-Watt. Also report of an open sewer pipe into cellar--Bill to draw up a letter to go out.
- VI. Donnie Metcalf notified by Willie Liberty, Building Inspector, to hurry up and finish cleaning up burnt building next door. Code states that 1 year is given to demolish, so Don is already way over limit.
- VII. Cathy Chaiklin heading up tree program in Kezar Falls. Bill is going to speak to P. Fenderson. He will also speak to park Commission to get going in the Park.
- VIII. Sludge Disposal Site: Bob Sawyer's. Bill to speak to Jack Murphy to get a soils test.
- IX. Bill to come up with letter to new members of Planning Board and Appeals Board. Doc spoke to Marilyn Pelletier and she is willing to serve as alternate.
- X. Phil Day/ Dep't. of Transportation: Kimball Hill improvements to come out of TRI money. Raised question of whether we need to get town approval to authorize work.